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DATES TO REMEMBER  
 
JULY 
 

4th   NO CANTEEN 
4th   Last Day Term 2 
21st  Staff Development Day 
22nd Students return Term 3 
25th  P&C Pie Drive Closes 
28th  P&C Meeting 2.00pm 
 
AUGUST 
 

6th  P&C Pies to be collected 
 
 
      School Website QR code  
 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT REQUEST 

Please DO NOT bring peanuts or 
use peanut butter at school. 

PRINCIPAL’S  REPORT: 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
As Term 2 draws to a close, I’d like to extend my heartfelt thanks to our 
entire school community for your continued support, positivity, and 
partnership. It has been another enriching and eventful term filled with 
memorable learning experiences, student growth, and community  
involvement. 
 
Term 2 Highlights 
This term our students engaged in a wide variety of learning 
opportunities that supported both academic and personal growth.  
Some of the key highlights include: 
• NAPLAN: Our Years 3 and 5 students participated in NAPLAN with 
maturity and resilience—well done! 

• Aboriginal Dance and Art Workshops: As part of our NAIDOC Week 
celebrations and cultural learning, students participated in Aboriginal 
dance sessions and art workshops, led by local Aboriginal artists.  
These experiences deepened our understanding and appreciation of First  
Nations cultures and traditions. 

• Athletics Carnival and Cross Country: A fantastic display of  
sportsmanship and enthusiasm from all students. Thank you to our staff 
and volunteers who made the day run so smoothly. 

• Excursions and Incursions: These experiences brought learning to 
life across all stages and supported curriculum outcomes in meaningful 
ways. 

• Classroom learning: We are proud of the effort our students have 
shown in their learning across all key learning areas. 
 
Semester 1 Student Reports – Now Electronic 
This year, we will introduce a new way of sharing student reports via 
School Bytes, allowing families to access them electronically. We are 
currently in the process of phasing out printed copies, and Semester 2, 
2025 will be the final printed report unless a paper copy is specifically 
requested.  
Thank you for supporting this transition toward a more sustainable and 
efficient system. 
 
Thank You to Our Community 
A special thank you to our P&C Committee for your ongoing dedication 
and support. From fundraising to organising special events, your work 
plays a vital role in enriching our school environment. 
We would also like to thank our wonderful canteen team for 
keeping our students well-fed and cared for each day. Your  
commitment and smiles are appreciated more than you know! 
 
Looking Ahead to Term 3 
Term 3 promises to be another exciting term with events including: 

• Education Week 

NO HAT NO PLAY 
No hat will be given to any 

student who forgets their 

hat.  They will play under the 

cola. 

NOTES 
If you need to enter the 

school grounds please sign in 

at the office.  

IF YOUR CHILD IS UNWELL 

PLEASE KEEP THEM HOME.  



•     Book Week & Parade 

• Stage performances and enrichment activities 
We look forward to continuing our focus on high-impact learning, student wellbeing, and cultural inclusion. 
 
Return to School – Term 3 
Staff will return for the School Development Day on Monday 21 July, and students return to school on Tuesday 
22 July. 
 

Head Lice Alert 
Head lice have been detected in some students' hair. The school holidays are the perfect time to get on top of 
these annoying little critters. 
Please check and treat your child during the break so they can return lice-free for the start of Term 3. 
  

Before and After School Care – Kids Korner 
If you are looking for more information about before and after school care, visit the school's website. 
 

Wishing You a Safe and Happy Holiday 
We hope all families enjoy a restful break filled with connection, laughter, and play. Thank you to our dedicated 
teachers and support staff for their hard work this term—and to our families, thank you for the partnership and 
trust you place in us each day. 
Wishing you all a safe and refreshing holiday. 
 

Warm regards, 
Catherine Secombe 
Principal    

School Mascots 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 6J 
In the last 2 weeks of term, 6J participated in a  
Creativity Week Homework Assignment. At the 
beginning of the week we invited a special guest to 
talk to the class about expressing their creativity. 
Mr James spoke about the thought process behind 
his Lego creations and how he was inspired to  
create them. From this the students created many 
different creations such as computer games, 
wooden seats, bouquet of flowers made from pipe 
cleaners, model boats and aeroplanes as well as 
many delicious family recipes. We would like to 
thank Mr James for his time and inspiring the class to be creative!  
 
 

P&C News  

Notice to Parents – Preloved Uniforms Available 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The P&C has a range of preloved school uniforms available for families. If you would like to access these items, 
they are available for a gold coin donation. 
Please contact the school office or Lana Bowden the uniform coordinator if you're interested, and we’ll be happy 
to assist. 
Thank you for supporting our school community! 
Kind regards, 

P&C Association 

Some of the schools mascots from Week 9 



BIRTHDAYS 

Congratulations and Happy Birthday 

July Birthdays:  

Tyler 

Ava-Jade 

 

 BOAT AWARDS  
Congratulations 

K/1B: Davina, Florence, Hunter, Harriet 

  1/2F: Jaxson, Jack, Jasper, James 

   3T:Isla, Wylie x2, Cody 

4/5H: Chayse, Chase, Juanito, Sophie 

6J: Xaviar, Patrick, Jaicii, Airlie 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

Dance party with Magic Daniel – July 9th 10.30am at the Ex Servos 
It’s time to turn up the music and hit the dance floor at our Kids Dance Party! 
Get ready for  non-stop fun with a mix of the latest dance hits, classic favourites, and 
loads of games and challenges sprinkled throughout to keep everyone moving and 
laughing!  
Tickets: $10.00 – includes a popper and chip on arrival 
To purchase tickets: https://www.stickytickets.com.au/WHR1A 

  
 

 
 
Dino Fossil Discovery – July 16th 10.30am at the Ex Servos 
Get ready to embark on an exciting journey back in time and uncover secrets hidden for 
millions of years! 
In this hands-on, interactive session, kids will create their very own clay fossil, identify 
their  
dinosaur, and discover fun dino facts along the way. To top it all off, each child will re-
ceive a  
certificate of adoption for their new dino fossil pet to take home! 
Tickets: $20.00 

Purchase tickets: https://www.stickytickets.com.au/56N71 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shoalhaven District Tennis Association 

Weekly Competition Start Dates – July 

Monday Night Ladies – Starts 28th July 

Tuesday Night Men's – Starts 29th July 

Wednesday Night Country Pennants – Starts 30th July 

Thursday Night Mixed – Starts 31st July 

Email  shoalhaventennis@gmail.com 

Join us for a season of fun, fitness, and great tennis at Shoalhaven District 

Tennis Association! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stickytickets.com.au%2FWHR1A&data=05%7C02%7CLOUISE.HISCOX%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C616120b57f054be1863e08ddb52e584a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638865932863123339%7CUnknown%7CTWF
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stickytickets.com.au%2F56N71&data=05%7C02%7CLOUISE.HISCOX%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C616120b57f054be1863e08ddb52e584a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638865932863156919%7CUnknown%7CTWF







